PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Meeting Minutes

Penally Village Hall

Wednesday 13 November 2013 

Present:
Cllr Stewart Paul (Chair)

Cllr Carol Cavill (Vice-Chair)

Cllr Brian Barker

Cllr Angela Jones

Cllr Auriol Richards

Cllr Tim Roberts

Cllr Vicky Paul

Cllr Margaret Penn

Apologies

144/13
Cllr Margaret Jenks; County Cllr Jon Preston

Declarations of Interest

145/13
None Received

Minutes of the Last Meeting

146/13
Amendments: 126/13 (Apologies) Cllr A. Richards.

The minutes of the last meeting held on Wednesday 09 October were then approved and signed by Cllr Paul.  

Matters Arising

147/13
Memorial Tablet:  Cllrs Paul, Barker and Roberts recently visited a site between The Green and the Village Allotments to view a position on the Church Wall which was thought suitable to display same.  Permission has to be sought from the correct Church authority before a council decision can be made.  County Cllr Jon Preston is still pursuing the weatherproofing of the tablet.
148/13
Bench at Strawberry Lane:  No plan has been received from the owners with regards to the re-siting of the bench.  The Clerk will email one more time asking for a response.
149/13
Remembrance Ceremony:  It was noted that in the absence of Mr Barry Jenks, Cllr Carol Cavill laid the wreath on behalf of the Community Council.  It was disappointing that so few Councillors could attend the ceremony  and it is hoped for a better turnout next year, especially as 2014 is the First World War Centenary.
150/13 
Exercising of Dogs – The Green:  The Clerk has been advised by the Environmental Health Team at Pembrokeshire County Council that there are no byelaws regarding the exercising of dogs on public areas.  However owners can be issued with a fine of upto £1000 if they allow their dog to foul and not pick up after it. The Environmental Team are willing to talk to any irresponsible dog owners should the need arise.
151/13
Community Governor at Tenby School:  Following an email from the school Cllr Vicky Paul confirmed that in the event that she is not appointed as Additional Community Governor, she is happy to be considered for the Community Governor position.  The Clerk will relay this information back to the school.

Planning

152/13
Nothing received

Information Technology

153/13
Nothing to report

Christmas Arrangements

154/13
Donation of Tree: After Cllrs Paul, Barker and Roberts visited Mr Thomas, it was agreed that the Christmas tree in his garden would be far too large and his kind offer would be declined.  Following a discussion between the same three Councillors and another look on The Green, it was thought that the best place to build a permanent ‘base’ for the annual Christmas Tree would be to the rear of the Notice Board.  All agreed for this work to be carried out and that an extra £100 be paid to the Village Warden to complete this work.

The Clerk will contact Hean Castle Estates with a view to purchasing a suitable Christmas tree.
155/13
Christmas Lights: It was agreed that Cllr Barker go ahead and purchase multi-coloured heavy duty LED lights at a cost of approximately £200.  He will also contact a local electrician and ask his services in supplying electricity to the tree.
156/13
Christmas Carol Service:  This will take place on Friday 20 December at 6.00pm.  Cllr Cavill will invite the Church Choir to come and sing and the Vicar to close the Service.  Cllr Stewart Paul will MC.   Carol sheets and music is still required. The Clerk will  contact Mr Rogers from Saundersfoot and ask that he act as Santa and give out sweets (kindly supplied by the Village Shop) to the children who attend.  Refreshments in the way of tea coffee and mince pies will be provided.
157/13
Christmas Cards  These will be purchased from the Village Shop and posted to numerous local companies/people who provide services to the Community Council.

Accounts and Finance

158/13
Bank Balance as per Statement dated 18 October
  £5,214.56

It was agreed to pay the following accounts presented for payment this month:

Cheque 001415
M O'Connor, Warden

    £250

Cheque 001416
C Clemson, Clerk

    £189

Cheque 001417
Smart Gardens

    £310

Cheque 001418
J Williams, CROW News
    £65

Cheque 001419
Royal British Legion

     £40

Cheque 001420
Bobath Childrens Centre
     £10

Cheque 001421
Urdd Gobaith Cymru

     £10
Balance as per Cash Book dated 13 November
    £4340.56


There is also a balance of £330.39 in the Reserve Account


County Councillors Report

159/13
Tenby MIU
All councillors will now be aware that the Hywel Dda Health Board have made the decision to close the Minor Injuries Unit at Tenby cottage hospital. This is a devastating turn of events for the locality. I personally feel bitterly disappointed by our representation by the Community Health Board whom I have supported by obtaining information under the freedom of information act regarding the consultation process and the level of engagement with the local GP’s. The South East Pembrokeshire Community Health Network will continue to challenge this decision with my support and that of other local councillors.  I have accepted an invitation to meet with Mr Chris Martin the Chairman of the Hywel Dda Health Board. This meeting is an opportunity for local elected members to gain some insight into the thought process that has arrived at this decision. I will report back to council on the outcome of that meeting at our December meeting.
Colygfa Coron Domestic Waste Hazard
I have attempted to contact all the Landlords who have an interest in the units at Colygfa Coron. Domestic waste is reported to have been left for collection outside of the PCC collection schedule and is a cause for concern. Due to its nature and the ad hoc way in which it is being put on the kerbside I can only view it as fly tipping, although admittedly it may be unintentional. Two Landlords were very quick to respond and resolve the issue and I thank them for that. Unfortunately others have been less engaging. I will monitor the situation closely and continue to challenge those who chose not to co-operate. I have also raised the issue with the environmental officers at PCC who have visited the site and have offered their continued support in dealing with this unfortunate issue.

Penally Beach Steps
Although not strictly within the Penally ward it will be of interest to council that the Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks Authority have given notice that they will be removing the steps and the platform at the Penally side of the South Beach. This is due to the unexpected coastal erosion which has been noted to have accelerated over the winter of 2012. The viewing platform will eventually become stranded and unstable. PCNPA have stated that they appreciate that this platform may have become a valued local amenity and that they hope we understand the reasons for this decision. The good news is that a proposed new beach access is to be installed with work planned to be carried out prior to Easter 2014.

Items of Business Submitted by Members

160/13
Nothing Submitted
Reports from Councillors

161/13
Cllr Margaret Penn:

· The path in front of St Teilos Cottage requires cleaning

Cllr Angela Jones:

· The footpath to the right hand side of her house requires attention.

· Following the Tenby Long Course weekend in July, an influx of discarded plastic bottles and litter had been noted.  Cllr. Cavill advised that the organisers are responsible for cleaning up of same and that we could ask County Cllr Jon Preston to speak to County Cllr Rob Lewis with regards to this.

Cllr Tim Roberts:

· Would like to remind the Council that the 20mph speed limit is still not in force through the village – despite being passed by the police.

· There are still problems with large lorries using The Ridgeway.  Although it is noted that this is the only way to Lamphey for some vehicles, restrictions should be in place at the beginning of the lane.

Cllr Vicky Paul:

· Asked what happened to the Community Council notices after they were removed from the Notice Board.  She was advised that they are disposed of accordingly and did not come under data protection as they are in the public interest.

CROWS News

162/13
Nothing to submit

Date of Next Meeting

163/13 
Wednesday 11 December 2013

7.15pm

Penally Village Hall

